## WATER COMMITTEE MEETING TUESDAY July 20, 2021

The Water Committee met in the council chambers at 6:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Alderperson Brad Ward, Kendall Miller, Kim Pascal, John Spotloe, Mayor Doug Lafary, City Clerk Cindy Goddard, Public Works Director Evinn Palmer and City Engineer Keith Plavec.

SUBJECT to discuss water lines and taps for Brock Waller, Timothy Monn and Larry Dunton on Scovill Hill Lane.

Need new permit for EPA, this was going to consume more time than we have according to Alderperson Miller. Consider letting land owners go ahead. But what if EPA denies it?

City Engineer Keith Plavec from Maurer Stutz explained that a permit was applied for in 2009-2010, so he thought this line was already done on Scovill Lane. But realized it stopped at fire hydrant. He asked the EPA if we could just let them hook on since already approved. No, they said because it has been over two years need to resubmit. The plan was for the city to put in the 4-inch main under the road then they will hook on with 2inch line. Agreement was the city pays for the 4-inch under the road then they take over. The Engineer advised them to shift slightly and reference the previous permit. Can get back in 30/35 days for permit if home owner pays \$240.00 for the permit or 70 days if city pays for the permit to EPA. Can run 2-inch line temporarily then install the 4-inch main then they can hook on to it when done. When crossing property and more than two people on it then it is a water main. Maybe do a 4 inch tap then connect with a 2-inch line for now. Need approval of 2-inch temporary tap, with the meter, then at later time for 4inch tap then 2 inch will be abandoned. Alderperson Spotloe asked about cost, still doing 4-inch tap and reduce down to 2-inch nipple to connect the 2-inch line. That way only one tap done then turned over to the city. Brian Malott has hired someone else to bore the 4-inch tap under the road with an additional charge of \$1,500.00. Will be voted on at special council meeting.

## SPECIAL LEWISTOWN CITY COUNCIL MEETING DATE July 20, 2021

The Lewistown City Council met for a special session in the council chambers. Mayor Douglas Lafary called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL: PRESENT: Alderperson Brad Ward, Kendall Miller, Kim Pascal, John Spotloe and Mayor Doug Lafary. Also present: City Clerk Cindy Goddard, and Public Works Director Evinn Palmer, City engineer Keith Plavec. ABSENT: Trever Kelley and Sally Clark.

DECLARATION OF QUORUM by Mayor Doug Lafary

Page 2, July 20, 2021

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

1. Discuss/Approve water line at North Scovill Hill Lane for Brock Waller, Tim Monn, and Larry Dunton: Two items to approve in the unfinished business. Motion by Alderperson Kendall Miller for a 2-inch temporary service line tapping into the 4-inch tap be installed. After the EPA permit is OK'd then a 4-inch water main will be installed, at that time the 2-inch line will be abandoned and new 4-inch water main will be installed allowing Monn's and Dunton to hook on, with an additional \$1,500.00 for boring to be added on the original \$4,180.00 second by Alderperson Ward roll call vote, motion carried all ayes.

## **ADJOURNMENT:**

Alderperson Miller made a motion to adjourn at 6:32 p.m.; motion carried

Cindy Goddard, City Clerk